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 Cumberland Plateau Baptist Association 

“The Cumberland Plateau Baptist Association is a network of Churches committed to evangelizing, teaching and 

ministering to our World.” 

“And suddenly there was with the angel a multitude of the heavenly host praising God and saying:  ‘Glory to God in 
the highest, and on earth peace, goodwill toward men!’  So it was, when the angels had gone away from them into 
heaven, that the shepherds said to one another, ‘Let us now go to Bethlehem and see this thing that has come to pass, 
which the Lord has made known to us.’  And they came with haste and found Mary and Joseph, and the Babe lying in 
a manger.  Now when they had seen Him, they made widely known the saying which was told them concerning this 
Child.  And all those who heard it marveled at those things which were told them by the shepherds.  But Mary kept all 
these things and pondered them in her heart.  Then the shepherds returned, glorifying and praising God for all the 
things that they had heard and seen, as it was told them.”  Luke 2:13-20 

 

Is there a cost to your celebration?  I recently read an article about the Auburn fans celebration immediately after the sixth-ranked Tigers’ 
26-14 Iron Bowl victory over number one ranked Alabama.  When the game clock ran out of time, the Auburn fans rushed the field in 
joyous celebration.  What was the cost for their celebration?  A few hours later the SEC slapped Auburn University with a $250,000 fine.  
They were in violation of the conference’s policy prohibiting fan access to competition area. 

 

So, I wonder, at what cost are we willing to celebrate the birth of Jesus, the King of Kings and Lord of Lords!  In our culture there has 
recently been a debate over the use of Merry Christmas vs. Happy Holidays.  Some retailers still celebrate with the phrase Merry Christ-
mas while others want to be politically correct and not include Christ during the Christmas season.  This debate has even reached politics 
where our nation has seen the White House Christmas celebration more inclusive of Christ this year. 

 

How about you?  At what cost are you willing to celebrate Christ during this Christmas season?  Hopefully, your first reaction is, “I’m not 
sure there is a cost?”  And for this, we can all be thankful for the religious freedom our country gives us.  So, do you pray for your fellow 
Christian that lives in a country that does not have this freedom?  There are some that really do face a great cost in their celebration of 
Christ birth. 

 

How about our churches?  At what cost are our churches willing to pay for celebrating Christmas?  Now, this is not about a fine but 
about the amount a church is willing to spend during their Christmas emphasis.  Included in this newsletter are some of the ways our 
churches are celebrating.  Check them out!  Each of these events will cost the churches doing them something.  I’m sure our churches 
would all say that the cost is worth it to celebrate Jesus’ birth and to tell the world all about him.   May we see the same reaction as told by 
Luke:  “they made widely known the saying which was told them concerning this Child.  And all those who heard it marveled at those things which were told 
them by the shepherds.” 

 

Let me close this article with Ten Mistakes That Churches Make At Christmas Time by Jonathan Howe.  You can read in more detail at 
www.thomrainer.com. 

 

1.   Missing the focus.     2.   Decorations outpace invitations. 

3.   Scrooge serves on the greeter team.    4.   Scheduling too many events. 

5.   Not appreciating volunteers.   6.   Not equipping families. 

7.   Ignoring community needs.    8.   Showcasing the church instead of Christ. 

9.   Failing to follow up.     10. Using bad theology. 

 

Merry Christmas, 

 

Kirk 

http://www.thomrainer.com
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  Bethlehem Baptist  

 December 1-3rd—Back to Bethlehem: Live Nativity Event  6-8:30 pm each night 

 Dec. 10th – Worship Choir Christmas Musical: “The Greatest Story Ever Told” 10:15 am 

  Dec 24th—Christmas Eve Caroling & Candlelight Service 5 pm 

 Central Baptist  

 December 15th—“The Nativity Symphony” 7 pm 

 December 16th —“The Nativity Symphony” 2 pm 

 December 17th—“The Nativity Symphony” 6 pm 

 December 18th —“The Nativity Symphony” 7 pm 

 Memorial Baptist  

 December 3rd—Christmas Cantata "Lamb of Bethlehem" at 10:30 am  

 Lantana Road Baptist 

December 17th—"Stories of the Savior", at 6 pm  This is a play about 2 scientists giving a 

presentation about the birth of Jesus. These scientists donôt just tell the story starting with 

Mary. They go all the way back to Creation and tie it all together through the story of 

Simeon and Anna.  

 Pine Eden Baptist 

 December 10th – Adult Cantata “The Greatest Story Ever Told” 9 am 

 December 17th – Children’s Christmas Program “Star of Wonder” 10:15am 

 Christmas Eve Services – 10am service then 4pm candlelight service 

 Oak Hill Baptist  

 December 24th—Christmas Eve Candlelight Service at 6:00 pm  

 

 

Love Packages Ministries Literature 

Donôt forget to drop off your old Sunday School literature,  Bibles, Christian books and tracts to the 

Association Office for Love Packages Ministries. There are teams from our area that take these materi-

als to Love Packages Ministries quarterly.   The next trip is planned for December 4-5.  For a complete 

list of items they accept visit www.elhm.org or stop by the Association Office for a brochure.  DO NOT 

SEND:  VHS/Tapes/Records/8-tracks, handiwork, crafts, busy work papers, mission magazines, secular 

books (other than dictionaries) or Guidepost. 

If you have a team from your church interested in traveling to Alabama to work in the distribution 

center, please contact the Association Office @ (931) 484-1858 for more information.  
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Pastoral Counseling Center of the Cumberland Plateau 

Submitted by: Carolyn Scott, Pastoral Counselor 

 

 

A Thrill of Hope 

 

During the Christmas season, and as our church choirs rehearse their songs for the Christmas program, we often 

stop and reflect on what these songs are saying. We hear themes of celebrating chestnut fires, sleigh rides, 

snowfall, presents, the season filled with wonder, and the longing for peace on earth and good will among men 

and women.  

Then there are those wonderful old songs like “Oh Holy Night” that reminds us that part of the purpose behind 

Jesus’s birth was to offer the hope that our world so desperately needs. It reads,  

“A thrill of hope, the weary world rejoices 

For yonder breaks a new and glorious morn.” 

 

God sent His son Jesus Christ to make that hope available to us. God doesn’t want us to just simply “get by”; 

He wants us to overflow with hope! 

True Hope was born and His name was Jesus. He is the hope for the forgiveness of sins, and in our daily lives. 

That hope enables us to forget our pasts and set our sights on the things that doesn’t disappoint. At times we 

might say, “Why am I discouraged? Why is my heart so sad?” but thank God we can continue by saying, “I will 

put my hope in God! I will praise him again – my Savior and my God” (Psalm 42:5-6). 

Today this strong hope can become an expectation and a reality to every believer and it’s all because God is 

good and faithful to do what He has promised! The Apostle Paul in Romans 15:13 wrote, “I pray that God, the 

source of hope, will fill you completely with joy and peace because you trust in him. Then you will overflow 

with confident hope through the power of the Holy Spirit.” 

God is our source of hope and hope is not a theory or a philosophy; it is a Person, the person of Jesus Christ! 

Paul tells us that this kind of hope comes from God through His Son Jesus. When we become a child of God, 

we then possess this Hope. Let’s remember this Christmas that Jesus is the Light of the World and because of 

Him we have hope to strengthen us for the wide variety of challenges we may face. Nothing is too difficult for 

God and there is nothing that will ever separate us from the love of God. Merry Christmas! 

If you would like to speak with someone, or you need prayer, call Carolyn Scott at 931-787-9033.  
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OCTOBER IS GLOBAL HUNGER MONTH 

YOLANDA HEUSER  
DECEMBER 2017  

 

  

 
 
                                                                                                                                       
 

 

 Be careful for nothing; but in every thing by prayer and supplication with thanksgiv-

ing let your requests be made known unto God.   And the peace of God, which passeth 

all understanding, shall keep your hearts and minds through Christ Jesus.  Philippi-

ans 4:6-7.  These scriptures are what I needed to remember for our Fall meeting, a 

night we had looked forward to for months.  ñThe Harvestò was our theme and our 

mission project was to bring in boxes of cereal, cans of soup and jars of peanut but-

ter.  First Baptist Church at Fairfield Glade graciously hosted the meeting.   They 

had a wonderful buffet of soups with an abundant array of desserts.  Our scripture 

verse was Matthew 9:37, a reminder of why we do what we do as Christians and the 

WMU. 

The plans for the meeting were all in order, then ñitò happened.  First my printer 

decided it wanted to tear up and then our guest speakerôs son got sick and it seemed 

all the well laid out plans for a successful evening would failébut God as He always 

does had a different plan, thus the verses from Philippians donôt worry but in eve-

rything with prayer and supplication with THANKSGIVING let our requests be 

made known unto God.  And the peace of God, which passeth all understanding, 

(and it did) shall keep your hearts and minds through Christ Jesus.  That is exactly 

what happened.  While the meeting was short and the attendance was less than nor-

mal it was a wonderful meeting and much was accomplished.  The new year for the 

CPBA WMU was discussed and approved with plans to move forward with many 

exciting mission projects.  We had 41 in attendance and our mission project was 

another example of your faithfulness and your concern for the children of Cumber-

land County.  The total items brought in were: Cereal 29 boxes, Peanut Butter 41 

jars, Ramen Noodles 12 packs, canned fruit 3, tuna 2, vegetables 15 cans, soup 41 

cans, and one large can of beef stew, the offering was $224.00, which gave us 

enough money to purchase TWO very nice food basket per Cumberland County 

School.  This is a tremendous blessing, thank you to all that have given throughout 

the year for this mission project.  We will meet December 6th at 9 AM at 67 Lee 

Drive to pack and pray for these food baskets.  Bring a finger food dish to share.  

 

     
 

MISSION  

EMPHASIS  

MEETINGS -2017  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LOTTIE MOON CHRISTMAS OFFERING FOR INTERNATIONAL MISSIONARIES 

 

 

 

 

 

March 8 th -
 

Calvary Baptist 

Church  

4617 Creston Road  

Crossville, TN 38571  

--------------------------- 

July 12 th    

Fredonia  

Baptist Church  

623 Fredonia Road  

Crossville, TN 38571  

--------------------------- 

  

 November 15 th  -

?- 

  

Will your church host 

us in November? 
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MISSION  

EMPHASIS  

MEETINGS 2018 

  

March 8th 

Calvary Baptist 
Church 
4617 Creston Road 
Crossville, TN  38571 
 
—————————-- 
 
July 12th 

Fredonia Baptist 
Church 
623 Fredonia Road 
Crossville, T  38571 
 
—————————-- 
 
November 15th-?- 
 
Will your church host us 
in November 

 
 
 

       

   

I have already had three calls from guidance counselors and the first food 

basket is scheduled for delivery to Pine View Elementary on December 11th.  

I am so excited that the WMU gets to be a part of such a blessing.  We will 

never know who received the basket, but we will know that a family will have 

a meal for Christmas and most importantly that family will have been prayed 

for.  God is so good!!! 

The church with the highest attendance for the 2017 was Lantana Road Bap-

tist Church.  We gave away 3 door prizes, however we could not award the 40 

and under NEWBIE Challenge due to the fact no one brought a 40 or under 

newbie. 

Our next meeting is March 8th at Calvary Baptist Church.  Our mission pro-

ject is a $25 gift card for the Missions-Get-Together Silent Auction.  CPBA 

WMU will be making two basket, ñHow Does Your Garden Growò & 

ñAmericanaò.  WMU directors if you were not present nor did not have a 

representative to draw a gift card to purchase, please call me so we can get 

you signed up. We need all gift cards in on or before February 14th.  As of to-

day, we have the following gift cards taken: 

 
ǒ WALMART ǒ LIFEWAY ǒ CO-OP ǒ SEARS ǒ  DOLLAR STORE ǒ 

TRACTOR SUPPLY ǒ DOLLAR TREE ǒ STEAK & SHAKE ǒ 

KROGER ǒ OLIVE GARDEN ǒ LOWES ǒ BED BATH & BEYOND  ǒ 

GOLDEN  CORRAL ǒHOBBY LOBBY 

WMU Scholarships applications are now available on line, go to TMBM 

website and search WMU Scholarship applications.  There are several 

scholarships available for both male and females. 

ñWho was Lottie Moon?ò 

Letôs learn a few things about Lottie Moon. 

ǅShe was 4ô9ò tall. 

ǅBefore she became a Christian while in high school, she missed required 

chapels 26 times. 

ǅShe loved to pull pranks on others and when asked what the ñDò meant 

for her middle name, she replied, ñDevil.ò 

ǅShe was appointed to China as a missionary at age 33. 

ǅShe served for 39 years in China. 

ǅShe had several nicknames while thereðforeign devil, foreign lady 

teacher, heavenly book visitor, and the cookie maker. (She tried to win the 

hearts of the children and families who were frightened of her by making 

cookies.) 

ǅShe led in the campaign to end the torturous practice of bound feet. (The 

ǅChinese believed small feet made a woman more beautiful.) The girlôs 

feet were bound tightly with cloth; so tightly they could hardly walk. Infec-

tions, gangrene, and even death were common side effects of this practice. 

————————————

ALL MEETINGS ARE  @ 

6:00 PM & are 60-65/EAT 
LAST 60-65 MINUTES THEN 

WE EAT! 

 

EVERYONE IS IN-

VITED: 

MEN 

WOMEN 

CHILDREN 

  

WMU DATES: 

DEC.-2017 

  

3-10  Week of prayer for the 

international missions/LMCO 

  

11  CWJC/CMJC Scholarship 
application must be post-
marked 
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ǅAt the end of her career, famine, flood, and war encircled her China and her 

friends were starving. In her final act of empathy, she stopped eating and 

gave all her food away. Her friends realized how sick she was, and they put 

her on a boat to come back to the United States. When her friends in the US 

went to the dock to greet her after so many years, her friends received a small 

urn of ashes. She had died on Christmas Eve. 

We give today in honor of her work and sacrifice to keep our missionaries on 

the field.  One hundred percent of the offering goes to the missionaries, none 

to administration. 

Some people complain because the gift comes at Christmas when there are so 

many other expenses. This is what she said about that, ñNeed it be said why 

the week before Christmas is chosen? Is not the festive season, when families 

and friends exchange gifts in memory of The Gift laid on the altar of the 

world for the redemption of the human race, the most appropriate time to 

consecrate a portion from abounding riches and scant poverty to send forth 

the good tidings of great joy into all the earth?ò 

How will you respond today to the billions that have never heard the name of 

Jesus?  Thank you National WMU for this information. 

 

I am waiting on your church to host the meeting on No-

vember 15th. , 2018-who will it be?  

  

 

 

 

Pastoral Counseling Center of the Cumberland Plateau 
Remember to make your YEAR-END DONATION to the Pastoral Counseling Center of the Cumberland 

Plateau (PCCCP), a non-profit providing pastoral counseling services to all, never turning away an individ-

ual for their inability to pay, and to ensure no man may say, "No Man Cared for My Soul", Psalm 142:4. 

Please make your checks payable to PCCCP and note in the memo line ñCounseling Servicesò. Thank 

you for giving financially so that hurting individuals can find hope and healing in the power of Jesus Christ.  
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The Pastoral Counseling Center is partnering with Heart of the Cumberland, located in Cookeville, TN 

to bring grief and loss peer support groups to Cumberland County beginning in 2018. 

These groups will help individuals who have suffered loss due to death, divorce, incarceration, deploy-

ment, deportation, abuse, abandonment, neglect, and a host of other negative life events. Groups will be 

provided free of charge, but we need help covering this cost (see below). These groups are open to all 

individuals regardless of being churched or unchurched. 

 

Initially, peer groups will allow for ages 13 to adult, and long-term planning allows for 2nd grade–adult. 

These peer group formats promote hope and healing in Jesus Christ and the materials used are based on 

the Word of God. 

 

We want to thank First Baptist Church for allowing us to use their beautiful facility to host our first in-

terest meeting, where nine attended. First Baptist is also providing space for these groups to meet and 

have donated many art supplies for these groups.  

 

We need compassionate and Jesus loving individuals to serve as facilitators for these groups, sharing 

the true hope of healing… Jesus Christ. Facilitators must be willing to submit to a background check, 

and provide 3 referrals, along with a referral from your church membership. Heart of the Cumberland 

will train all facilitators to lead these groups. If interested, go to heartofthecumberland.org and select 

“Volunteertime”, complete the application and Carolyn Scott will call you to schedule a time to com-

plete the volunteer process.  

 

We are also needing churches, individuals, businesses, and other organizations to write us into your 

monthly budgets to fund this initiative. We need financial sponsors to cover the cost of the art journals 

used in teen peer groups, participants recovery journals, art supplies, refreshments, tissues, cleaning 

supplies, etc.  If you would like to make a donation to cover the cost of the peer group materials, 

please write your tax deductible check to the Pastoral Counseling Center of the Cumberland Pla-

teau (PCCCP) and note in the memo line ñGrief and Loss Peer Groupsò to ensure the donation 

goes to cover these costs. For further details, contact Carolyn Scott at 931-787-9033.   

 



Associational Directory  

Office Hours Mon. - Thurs.  

8:30a.m. ð2:30p.m.  

Email ï cpba4ma@gmail.com  

Web: www.cpbaptistassociation.com  

Kirk Casey, Associational Missionary  

cpbadom@gmail.com  

Cell: 931 - 787 - 6565  

Alta Wagner, Ministry Assistant  

Office: 931 - 484 - 1858  

Fax: 931 - 484 - 0203  

***********************  

Carolyn Scott, Pastoral Coun-

selor, PCCCP Counseling  

Phone: 931 - 787 - 9033  

cpbacounseling3@gmail.com  

 

 

CUMBERLAND PLATEAU BAPTIST ASSOCIATION 

291 Sparta Hwy 

P. O. Box 2508 

Crossville, TN  38572 

December Dates to Remember 

 

 

December 3-9  Week of Prayer for International  

   Missions -Lottie Moon Christmas 

   Offering 

 

December 4 -  Pastor’s Conference 10:00 AM 

 

December 4-5  Love Packages Ministry Trip 

 

December 11 -  Pastor’s Conference 10:00 AM 

 

December 18-  Pastor’s Conference 10:00 AM 

 

December 25-  Christmas Day Office Closed 

F or unto you is born this day in the city of  David a Savior, who is Christ 

the Lord. And this will be a sign for you:  you will find a baby wrapped 

in swaddling cloths and lying in a manger.  Luke 2:11-12 

 


